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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

May  2019 
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Wow! So nice to have warmer weather and sunshine! I love all the trees and flowers blooming!! Hubby and I 
are on our way to Chicago and at our Wooly Friends meeting Helen mentioned a Quilt Shop hop on High-
way 36 which is happening now! Soooo, I actually talked my hubby into stopping at 5 of the 15 shops!! You 
know—there are a lot of really neat quilt shops in our state!! Several of us are planning on making an over-
night trip in May so if you want to join our caravan just give me a call!! It’s the Missouri Highway Quilt Tour!! 
I’m saving my pennies—and $20 bills!! 
 

Donna Brattin 

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

KCRQF News 
 
It’s time to register for “White Glove” duties.  As of April 1st 
everyone should be able to sign up for white glove duties at 
the festival.  You will need to go to www.kcrqf.com and select 
the guild tab then find volunteering and work your way 
through to register (under our guild, please).  Remember, 
everyone that works a shift will get entered into a drawing for 
the Pfaff Passport sewing machine valued at $699.  If you 
work multiple shifts, you will get entered for each shift.  As a 
guild, we do need to help fill the time slots. 
 

Trudy Coogan 

HOSPITALITY 
 

Spring sprung at the treat table in April. Thank you all for 
bringing your treats. We in Hospitality really appreciate 
the continual month after month support you provide! 
Thank you from the bottom of our hearts. We couldn’t do 
our job without your support.  
 
So for next month as the May flowers bloom, let your 
creativity blossom and bring a creative snack.  
 
See you in May! 

Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team 

2020 Retreat News 

I will start taking deposits for the annual quilting retreat  

held on February 20-23 2020 during the June meeting. 

The total cost is $160.00. The initial deposit is $40.00. 

Linda Barksdale 

Scrap Quilt 

Thank you for your donations of fabric for the scrap 
quilt!  Please do keep the greens, blues, purple and 
cream/off white coming.  Makes it even more scrappy! 

 

Barbara Laxson 

Highway 36 Quilt Trail 

We are going on a field trip! The Northland Quilters Guild 

is putting together a caravan to participate in the Missouri 

Highway 36 Quilt Trail on May 29th and 30th!  This is a 

two day event with an overnight stay. If you are interested 

in joining the caravan please contact Donna Brattin  for 

details and cost. Let her know if you are interested in shar-

ing a room with another quilter or if you would like a 

room to yourself. Cost will de-

pend on whether or not you 

are willing to share a room. If 

there is enough interest we 

might be able to rent a bus so 

we can travel in style and not 

have to worry about driving! 

 

http://www.kcrqf.com/


2 

Treasurer’s Report  2019 
 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of  General Meeting 
April 11 2019 

Northland Quilter's Guild  
Minutes of April 11, 2019 General Meeting 

 
The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President.  She welcomed members and asked if there were any visitors.  There were no 
visitors today.  
 
Membership: Nancy Bellis – There were 86 members present.   We currently have 121 members. 
  
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written in the newsletter.   
 
Old Business:  Donna announced that our storage space has been organized and the new cabinet is being used. 
 
New Business:  Donna announced that we will need three individuals for the officer nominating committee.  If anyone is interested, please 
speak to her.  Dave is out of the hospital and would like to resume cleaning sewing machines and sharpening scissors at the monthly Sewing 
Bee.  However, we have had a problem in the past of individuals saying they will bring their machine and then not bringing it.  Dave pays 
someone to bring him and no shows can make it an unprofitable day for him.  In the future members will be asked to reserve their place by 
completing a form and making a $20 non-refundable deposit. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  Michele Midtbo – Nothing to report. 
 
Programs: Mary Cason – Today’s speaker is Vicki Beasley, “Idle Hands Not Here.”  She will also be conducting the afternoon workshop for 
those who signed up.  Next Month’s program will be on quintessential small quilts. 

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing to report. 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe –   Nothing to report.  
 
Hospitality:  Leah Stanley/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd – Members were thanked for the snacks they brought. 
 
Library: Trudy Coogan -  The new AQS magazine has been received. 
 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – The date on the last newsletter said March and should have been April. The date was corrected for everyone 
receiving the April Newsletter electronically. 
 
Memory Makers:  Dolores Swenson –  There will be two quilts to baste this month. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Ilene Ankenman – The quilt is complete and tickets are now on sale.  Tickets prices are $1 each or 6 for $5.  Each mem-
ber is asked to purchase/sell a minimum of 24 tickets.  The proceeds from this quilt are used for our speakers.   
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Teddie received three donation quilts today. She asked that members only donate quilts of the quali-
ty they would give family members.  Donated quilts are normally the size of baby quilts through twin size. 
 
2020 Retreat: Linda Barksdale –   They will begin taking deposits in June for next year’s guild retreat. 
 
Scrap Quilt:  Barbara Laxson  – Barbara showed a sample block for this quilt.  She can use more cream/light color fabric for the quilt.  This 
quilt will be used for the guild member drawing in December. 
 
Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – This month’s quilt show meeting will be April 25, 6:30 p.m. at the Hillside Christian Church where this year’s 
show will be held.  Anyone interested in seeing the facility is welcome to come.   
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of April 11,  General Meeting, Page 2 

Miniatures/Silent Auction:   Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton – Mona announced that this year a 
new category of themed baskets is being added.  Minimum value of the baskets should be $30 and 
should contain one handmade item/fat quarters.  Examples of themes include garden, arts & crafts for 
kids, fire pit, coffee, wine, spa, tailgating, sports, pets, tour of Italy, game/movie night…. 
 
Bazaar:  Celeste Wegner – Nothing reported.  Nancy Bellis will take any donations today. 
 

Regional Quilt Festival: Roberta Waterfield & Trudy Coogan – Trudy announced that unfortunately the 
merchandise that was ordered last month has not arrived.  She is still taking orders and samples of the 
items are in the back corner of the room.  Individuals interested in quilt appraisals or white glove volun-
teers should check the KCRQF website.  There are still openings for both nights of the Ricky Tims con-
cert.  Tickets may be bought online.  (Donna Brattin announced that she would like to go to the concert 
if anyone would like to ride with her.)  Our Opportunity Quilt will have a very good display position at 
the show near the front entrance.  Our guild still needs ambassadors for the 4:00-6:00 p.m. periods.  
The KCRQF Front Lines Newsletter has information on the bi-centennial quilt blocks. 
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Jane Bromberg fell and broke her arm.  Millie Kiser is moving to 
Kirksville and this is her last meeting with us.   
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – Sewing Bee meets April 25.  Those partici-
pating in the group project will work on completing projects and receive material for the next project.  
Sign up with Roberta today if you would like to bring a sewing machine for Dave to clean on the 25th.  
Today was the last day to submit mini quilts for the regional show. There are two kits available for the 
mini challenge project.  If interested, you may pick up and pay for the kit today. 
 
Mini Groups:  Wool, Helen Tidics; Table Runners, Roberta Waterfield; Panels, Donna Brattin; Crazy 
Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck– The Table Runner group is full.  Contact coordinators if interested. 
 
Announcements:   Jan Kramme has been collecting toiletries including those provided to hotel guests 
which she delivers to Synergy House.  She now has a source for “Box Tops Education” and pull tabs if 
anyone would like to bring those to her.   
 
Sew and Share:  13 members showed finished quilt projects. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 
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SILENT AUCTION NEWS 
 

If you haven't heard, Never Alone is our charity this year.  Never Alone provides a hot meal each 
week for the homeless and low income families.  It also provides a clothes closet, school supplies 
and back packs for the children and they have a weekly Bible study.  Be a part of the Silent Auc-
tion this year by donating a hand made item or working together to make a theme basket. 
 
Hand made items include:  Miniature Quilts – no side to exceed 24 inches; Wall Hangings – no 
side to exceed 40 inches; Table Toppers/Runners; Baby Quilts – maximum size 45”x 50”; and Lap 
quilts 
Panels/cheater cloth are accepted, but only if embellished. 
 
Please put a label on your hand made item with the name of the quilt show, (Hearts and Flowers 
Galore) and the year. 
 
The basket(s) should have a value of at least $30, as that will be the starting bid price.  It should 
also contain an item that has been hand made, such as napkins, coasters, a table runner or what-
ever the hand made item would be based on the theme of your basket or fat quarters.   
 
At our August meeting, we will be voting on the hand made items donated, (miniatures, wall hang-
ings, table toppers, etc.) and ribbons will be awarded. 
 
You can turn in your hand made items/baskets at each guild meeting through September. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to talk to Mona Meyers or Teddie Broughton. 
 

2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 
Everyone enjoyed the workshop that Vicky ((Idle Hands, Not Here) presented and hopefully we 
are working on our block! May’s speaker will be Kimberly Arthur-Melton and her presentation is 
titled Quintessential Small Quilts. 
 

Mary Cason, Program Chair 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME JO FORSYTHE 

Some of the quilts presented at 

the April Guild meeting. 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if 
you have an interest in one of our Mini 
Groups! 
 
 Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Table runner group led by Roberta Wa-
terfield  meets at Trudy’s home on the 
third Tuesday at 1:00 PM.  

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin  will 
meet the first Wednesday of every 
month at her home at 10:30 AM starting 
in May!  

 Crazy Quilt mini group has not formed 
yet and is still looking for those interest-
ed!! 

 

There are two quilts to baste on Thursday, May  

23rd.  

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the 

calendar! 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

I am always collecting your quilt tops and unfin-

ished projects! Just a reminder that I want to 

give out quilts that are the same quality that you 

would gift to a loved one.  I will take all sizes.  It 

is great if they are completely finished but I will 

get them quilted and put the binding on if need-

ed.  Thanks in advance. 

 
Teddie Broughton 

Rose Sill   5/5 

Sharon Summer  5/8 

Mary Hunter  5/11 

Sherri Lewis   5/11 

Janet Anderson  5/15 

Mary Rohrbeck  5/18 

Lynda Laughlin  5/21 

Linda Dull   5/22 

Peggy Sego   5/24 

Dessie Brown  5/25 

Dorothy Bull   5/26 

Lori Whittier   5/28 

Marilyn Bodensteiner  5/28 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 

Our final project for the year! I will 
be showing samples and handing 
out fabric requirements for every-
one interested in taking part of the 
project. Hope everyone enjoys doing 
this one! Please come and enjoy the friendship 
and work on our project or bring your own UFO. 
 

Roberta Waterfield 
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Quilt Festival Notes and Reminders 
 

The Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival (KCRQF) is June 13,14, 15 at the Overland Park Conven-
tion Center.   
 
Please remember to go to KCRQF and add your name to the white glove volunteer list.  Currently 
only 1/3 of the needed positions are filled.  Each shift is for 1 hour.  All volunteers are entered into 
a drawing to win a sewing machine. 
 
Judge quilt entry is full.  Each entrant will receive an email as to the date, time and location of 
where to deliver your quilt(s).  Ribbons will be placed on the quilts on Saturday.  75% of the en-
trants were local.  The other 25% are from all over the USA. 
 
Please sign up on line if you wish to have a quilt appraised.  There is a $70 fee for a written ap-
praisal, $30 for a verbal appraisal. 
 
Pre-ordered tickets ordered in May may be picked up at the will call desk in the lobby.  Merchan-
dise may be picked up at the Merchandise booth inside the show.   NOTE:  I HAVE THE TICKETS 
AND MERCHANDISE ORDERED IN MARCH AND APRIL. I WILL DISTRIBUTE AT THE MAY 
NORTHLAND GUILD MEETING. 
 
Show parking:  Additional parking and shuttles will be provided at Marriott Hotel and McDonald's 
located at Woodson and Metcalf.  Rosana Square will have a shuttle running every 30 minutes. 
 
Silent Auction:  Bidders receive a ticket with a number after completing a form with your name and 
contact information..  The number is used to place your bid on the bid forms.  No names on the 
forms, only numbers.   
 
Tickets are still available for the preview night and for the Ricky Timms concert.  The Ricky Timms 
concert tickets have been offered to the public so get your tickets soon. 
 
Roberta and I  will collect the quilts that the Northland Guild is displaying at the June 6 Guild meet-
ing.  Please be sure to have a label and a 4" sleeve on your quilt (3.5" will not do for the 
sleeve).  Also note that the June guild meeting is the first Thursday of June, not the second as 
normal.  We will return your quilts after the show, either at the July guild meeting or earlier. 
 
Diane White will bring the KCRQF Opportunity Quilt to our May guild meeting.  She will have tick-
ets available for purchase (1$ each or 6 for 5$) as well as the pattern  for the quilt.  Take a minute 
to look at the quilting, it is really special. 
 

Roberta Waterfield. rawaterfield@gmail.com 816 935 9650  

Trudy Coogan coogtf@gmail.com 816 429 6506  
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I am back from vacation and still looking for great items to sell in the Bazaar!  

Thank you so much for your generous donations and please - keep them coming!  We are getting “good stuff” that will generate nice 

sales.  To continue putting on a quilt show each year, your generous donations helps keep this tradition going.  For me, I love the excite-

ment and anticipation of new ideas from fellow quilters, vendor tables, and great bargains at the boutique.  I love seeing our generosity 

at the silent auction with the proceeds going to a charity of our choice.  And I love seeing the judging of the quilts and see what makes a 

quilt a winner.  So be generous with your donations for the Quilt Show Boutique – the proceeds from our boutique seeds about 50% of 

the total cost of putting on a quilt show for the following year. 

We have a table set up at the guild meetings that will be behind the membership table so you can bring your donations and drop them 

at this table – We will have this labeled “BAZAAR DONATIONS”.  We’ll also take donations at the Sewing Bee  each month.  Call me if 

you need me to pick up your donations from your house at 816-213-3352 or email me at celestewegner@gmail.com.  I want to make it 

easy for you to be generous! 

We are looking for: 

 Pricing stickers & stringed tags (prepriced or plain) 

 Safety pins for the stringed tags 

 Lightweight index cards for pricing tags for the rolled fabrics. 

 Books you no longer use or need (great sellers) 

 Quilting Patterns – new or gently used 

 Quilting kits 

 Sewing notions that are quilt related 

 Rulers! Rulers! Rulers! (good sellers) 

 Sewing machines – working or non-working conditions 

 Quilt related home décor, table runners, panels 

 Quilting magazines – but no older than 2001. 

 Small handmade items for babies & children, Xmas ornaments, etc.  Sport team’s themes do well as does holiday theme items.  

See below for another place to look for ideas.  Sports themed pot holders did well last year. 

 Misc. quilt related “STUFF” 

 Cloth Shopping bags 

 Quilting Fabric Yardage/Scraps – leftover from your projects, or something you will never use as your tastes have changed, orphan 

blocks, ½ finished projects, UFOs, etc. 

 

Don’t forget that Nancy Bellis has set up a Pinterest board called “Projects to Try” Here’s a link for her Pinterest postings:  https://

www.pinterest.com/bellis1704/boards/. Go to Pinterest and type “bellis1704” to search and then click on “Projects to Try”.  If you have 

any ideas, but don’t have time to make it go ahead and save the ideas to Pinterest at “bellis1704” so someone can look and pick some-

thing to make for the boutique. 

Celeste Wegner 

  

mailto:celestewegner@gmail.com
https://www.pinterest.com/bellis1704/boards/
https://www.pinterest.com/bellis1704/boards/
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo  (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

 Nancy Bellis  (816) 468-8669 

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Ilene Ankleman   (816) 781-8936 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Linda Barksdale    (816) 550-6010 

Scrap Quilt  

 Barbara Laxson   (816) 431-2825 

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Hearts and Flowers Galore 

 

Attendees:  Trish Rogers, Shirley Green, Jo Forsythe, Joann Borchelt,Trudy Coogan, Roberta 

Waterfield, Barbara Moyer, Gwen Weakley, Teddie Broughton, Phyllis Carlyle, Ginger Cowley, 

Jerriann Kutny, Jean Newton, Brenda Pfannestiel, Mona Meyers 

 

The meeting was called to order by Trish Rogers at 6:30pm at Hillside Christian Church. 

 

Registration Forms-Trish Rogers went through all the changes that had been made to the 

Registration form for this years quilts.  Specifically the different sizes for the large, medium and small quilts was 

removed.  The word “By” for piecing, quilting, etc., was added.  Any where on the form that specified when items 

were due was changed to “by the July guild meeting” or “by the September guild meeting”.  The form will be placed 

in Dropbox.  Any quilts that are going to be judged, the labels need to be covered. 

 

Vendors- Joann Borchelt: There are 13 vendors and 1 on the waiting list.  Revenue collected at this time is $8,075. 

 

Special Exhibit- Roberta Waterfield:  There is one packet left, if anyone would like to purchase it and enter it in the 

challenge.  Roberta also described how the exhibit would be set up on the stage at the church.  It will be in a “U” 

shape, with only one way to enter and leave the exhibit. 

 

Silent Auction- Mona Meyers:  There will be no baskets containing alcohol, however, sparkling cider may be substi-

tuted for wine.   

 

Publicity- Barbara Moyer:  Fifteen hundred 'Save the Date' cards have been ordered and an additional 1,000 will be 

ordered in May.  She will order 2500 total for the regional quilt show.   

 

Bazaar- Nancy Bellis attended for Celeste:  the Bazaar will be in one room with an overflow room for storage next 

door.  The massage therapist will also be in the overflow room.  Nancy is coordinating the cashier(s) for the Bazaar.  

There will be one (1) cashier and one (1) volunteer at the door. 

 

Ads/Sponsors- Pam Peugh and Joy Behrens:  Joy  did not attend.  However, Trish Rogers mentioned that Joy was in 

California and would be purchasing black fabric to make more drapes. 

 

Admissions- Trudy Coogan:  The position from the Nitetime Needlers to help with Admissions on Saturday has not 

been filled. 

 

Signs- Phyllis Carlyle:  She will start working on next year's quilt show logo for the theme “Windows of Quilting”.  

Phyllis also mentioned that she would need help putting out signs.  Anyone who needs a sign for their section 

should email Phyllis. Jan Maxfield attended to ask about providing food for the days of the quilt show.  Hope.Wrx 

will be providing the lunch.  Gwen Weakley will provide previous menus to Jan as suggestions on what to prepare. 

 

Trish Rogers asked about using Hillside Christian Church next year for our quilt show.  It was decided that she 

would see how things went this year, but was going to ask the church if a hold could be put on next year's dates, 9-

18-20 and 9-19-20. 

 

The next Quilt Show meeting will be May 23, 2019 at 6:30 pm at Gashland United Methodist Church. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Submitted by -Mona Meyers- Quilt Show Secretary 
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Needles and thread 

May 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

May 9th —NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

May 23, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


